
Debbie’s Thoughts:      
 Thanks for coming out to support us & the Randleman FFA Alumni. We had 140 

hooks. That is the biggest turnout we have had in a long time. Had a lot of new pull-
ers, hope we made you feel welcome. Flattering that so many drove long distances to 
come pull with us.  

 The weather cooperated somewhat. I don’t like it hot, but a little warmer would 
have been nice. We appreciate you coming out in the cold. At least the sun shined 
most of the time. Thank God it didn’t rain. Since it has been so long since we weren’t 

rained out. I had to try to remember how to do my job.  
 Hope you all liked it since we were able to switch this to a daytime pull. It was 

nice getting home before Sunday morning.  
 Special thanks to our workers. We have replaced several. Our new team done a 
great job.   

 Hope to see everyone at Victory Lane Raceway in Altamahaw, NC on November 
23rd. We are going to start at 11:00 am. Ricky has one of his family Thanksgiving din-
ners that night. Want to make sure we are done so he won’t miss it.  

 Praying we are going to have good weather for this one too. At least we will be 
pulling in the warmest part of the day.  
 Don’t forget everyone will have to pay $5 admission. We appreciate you paying 

that. Like I said before, we can’t afford to rent a track, bathrooms & lights. We think 
we will like the facilities at Victory Lane. Hook fees will be our usual $5.  
  


